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GK REPORT  Br. Howard Gallivan 
 
Dear Brother Knights,  
We will have completed the months of July and August by the time you read this article.  On the surface it may 
appear council activity is low, when in reality we have accomplished quite a lot. We have been busy establishing 
our newly elected executive and service organization. In fact this work will not be completed until September, as 
we need to elect a TRUSTEE FIRST YEAR and appoint a DIRECTOR FOR YOUTH.  Our previously elected 
Trustee First Year, brother Bill Coppens resigned to accept an appointment from the State Deputy as District 
Deputy of District 93.  On behalf of our council, “Congratulations, Worthy District Deputy on your appointment! 
May you enjoy your office and be successful”.  If any member is interested in holding the office of Trustee or the 
appointment of Youth Director please let me know.   

As a matter of interest our newly elected council officers travelled to Napanee on August 11 to be 
installed into office by our newly appointed District Deputy, Bill Coppens and his newly appointed District 
Warden, John Kutz at St. Patrick’s church.  They did a great job installing all the five council’s officers in our 
district and we all had a good time enjoying the social gathering hosted by the Napanee council.  I want to thank 
those wives who came out and participated in this event.   

We completed our council financial audit and I am pleased to report that we are in good shape 
financially to continue the work of our Order. A task that remains to be done is to present Degree Certificates to 
members who have advanced in their journey to full Knighthood.  I appeal to you to come out to our Council 
Meetings held the First Tuesday of every month and receive your certificate.  By the time you read this article 
our council will have hosted its’ Fish Fry Charity fund raiser.  I hope you attended!  A Knight who truly aspires to 
live to the principles of Charity, Unity, Fraternity and Patriotism strives to attend and support council activities.  
You are not just John Doe/Mister Public, you are a Knight. You are a fraternal brother who holds our council 
works in high regard and is responsible for the good of its works.  Being present and supportive is not only the 
right thing for you to do but the “good thing”.  We all understand and acknowledge there are many justifiable 
reasons for not attending or participating in an event. However, if you can come out and support our council 

events, please do so.  We need you!  
I recently attended a course “John” – The Formation of a Disciple, at the invitation of Fr. Stephan 

Pouliot, a past assistant pastor at St. Paul the Apostle church.  The course took place from Monday to Friday at 
the Opinicon Resort near Chaffey’s Locks.  Its’ purpose was to initiate establishing communities of Disciples. 
There were 40 attendees, six priests and thirty-four laity.  There were eight presentations over this period of time 
by four facilitators, a priest, a woman and two men and they were excellent.  The subject matter dealt with God’s 
plan and the strategy of Jesus.  I have always wanted to attend a course like this and I was not disappointed.  It 
went far beyond my expectations and instilled in me a strong desire to become a stronger disciple and an 
Apostle of Jesus and more importantly an even stronger desire to process a way for my brothers and sisters in 
my parish community to experience this sensation. Here is a brief statement of what the course will do for you 
and I can tell you from experience it did this for me. 
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“JOHN” will reach your heart for Christ unlike anything you have ever known and our team is waiting to bring 
you into a Revolutionary realm of thinking about Discipleship.  The Holy Spirit longs to transform you on all 
levels into Jesus Christ.  Jesus is calling you.....and aching to show you the way.   
 
I will be speaking to the council executive and directors and to our members about this course.  
 

Do you want to become a stronger disciple and Apostle of Jesus? 
 
Vivat Jesus! 
 

 
CHAPLAIN’S REMARKS  Fr. Leo Byrne 
 
Dear Brother Knights, 
 
Another great success with the Fish Fry on Friday August 27. As I said in my homily on the weekend of August 
28/29, it was another time when I was/am proud of you folks. 
 
I look forward to your continuing support of me as your pastor and chaplain as we move into the fall of 2010 with 
important parish initiatives. 
 

1. LifeTeen is under way with the Mass developing at 7:30 pm Sunday evening.  Adults my age and older 
are encouraged and welcome to be part of this regular Sunday evening mass. Archbishop O’Brien will 
be at St. Paul the Apostle to preside and preach on Sunday evening October 17, 2010. I have invited 
other priests of the deanery to be part of that “kick off” evening as well. 

2. Brother Loughlan Sofield will be with us for a Saturday session on Collaborative Ministry Saturday 
November 6, 2010. He will speak at all Sunday Masses that weekend.  I am counting on a strong 
participation by the Knights of Columbus at that Saturday session. Check the parish bulletin for further 
details. 

3. I will be leaving the parish for six weeks a little over a year from now – October 3 to November 12, 2011 

– that’s 2011 not this year – to make a 40 day retreat called the “Spiritual Exercises of St. Ignatius”. 
 
I look forward to working with you in the coming year. 
 
Father Leo Byrne 
Chaplain 
 
 
 

PROGRAMME DIRECTOR’S REPORT   Br. Phil Healey 
 
Brother Knights, I hope you had a great summer. The weather was great and all is well on the home front.  Now 
it's time to get things rolling again.  By the time you receive the news letter we will have had our first function for 
the new fraternal year.  The Fish Fry was held on August 27 and Brother Mike Gallagher will be reporting on this 
event at our general meeting next month. 
  

 The following brother knights have agreed to take on the chairmanship for our programs:   
        Membership Director ---- Mike Gallagher 
        Church Director----Thomas Penning 

        Community Director----Garnet Huff 
        Council Director---- Aubert Pereira 

        Family Director----Ray Smith. 
I thank these members for stepping up to the plate.  Please give them your support. 
Your council is in need of a director for our Youth Program.  If you would like to take on this activity or could 
suggest  a brother knight, please let me know. 
  

Brothers we have a full agenda for this coming fraternal year.  You will be called upon to support the directors by 
chairing a function or just lending a hand.  Please do not hesitate; be a part of the team. 
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Brother Pierre Brunet will be our Garage Sale chairman this year and he is 'on the ball'.  Pierre has started to 
collect items now for the sale.  So when you are cleaning out the house or the garage of all your unwanted 
'stuff'' call Pierre at 613-384-1293. In fact call Pierre and tell him you want to be on his committee. 
  

Mark your calendar now for the Spaghetti Dinner:-  October 2 

Stay tuned for more news later! 
  

You may contact me at 613-544-2867 or email phil.healey@sympatico.ca 
 
Vivat Jesus! 
 
 

 
CHANCELLORS’ REPORT  Br. Val Dumais 
 
Opening thought for the month:  “There are two kinds of people:  those who do the work and those who take the 
credit.  In the first group there is far less competition.” 
 
During the month of September, we shall be celebrating the birthdays of 17 member Knights and spouses, and 
16 wedding anniversaries.  In August, we shall celebrate 26 birthdays and 19 wedding anniversaries.  Those 
Brother Knights celebrating birthdays 60 years or more, and those couples celebrating anniversaries of 40 years 
or more are listed here.  A complete list is found later in this Newsletter. 
 
Birthdays: 
The 70’s Club 
September:  Don Halladay (4

th
),  Paul Michiels (10

th
),  Gerry Simpson (12

th
), 

   Michael Beeman (21
st
),  John Gallant (28

th
),  Tom Callery (30

th
) 

 
October:  Aubert Pereira (13

th
),  Jake Oostrom (22

nd
),   

 
The 80’s Club 
October:  Gord Costello (13

th
) 

 
Notable Anniversaries: 

Anniversaries of note during September: 
48 years Rena and Garry Davis (1

st
) 

49 years Freda and Desmond Trainor (2
nd

) 
46 years            Claudette and John Roy (5

th
) 

51 years            Betty and Don Doherty (5
th
) 

52 years            Mary and John Gallant (6
th
) 

Anniversaries of note during September: 
50 years Joanne and Paul Michiels (10

th
) 

50 years Lucille and Bernie Killoran (17
th
) 

Anniversaries of note during October: 
44 years            Luz and Mar Adriano (8

th
) 

40 years            Mary Lou and Hank Noonan (23
rd

) 

 
During the last month a number of Knights and family members have been in and out of hospital.  I 

understand that our health system offers a family plan during the month of August…!!  Some of these members 
include John Roy, Cecil Bucci, Shirley and Val Dumais, Bernie Killoran and Cecile Bedard.  Megan Cross is 
doing well and anticipates returning to classes this fall 

Please continue praying for our sick brothers and sisters.  Sometimes we tend to forget those who have 
long-term illnesses.  Forgive me if I mention just a few, to jog the memories toward the need for continuous 
prayers.  O Lord, look after Tim Culleton, Tom Reader, Ted Kennedy, Gerry Frenken and daughter Lisa, Bernie 
Killoran, and Robert and Karen Cadieux.  Grant them your peace. 

For those who may have known Tony Evans, past Grand Knight of St. Patrick’s Council in Napanee, his 
mother died and had her funeral Mass on Friday 27

th
 August.  May she rest in peace. 

 
Closing thought for the month:  To know the road ahead, do not fear to ask those coming back. 
 
Vivat Jesus 
 
 

mailto:phil.healey@sympatico.ca
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NEW MEMBERS SUSTAIN OUR COUNCIL Br. Mike Gallagher 
 
Our council was extremely fortunate this past year to be able to welcome many new members to our ranks, 
several of whom have become very involved in our various activities. And this is how organisations grow – not 
only in numbers – but in participation, in new ideas and in the revitalization of our purpose. To those gentlemen 
who have accepted our invitation of brotherhood, we extend our gratitude with the continuing hope that in your 
daily lives, busy with family and work, you will find the time to join with us as we all work to support the mission 
of our church, grow the culture of life and improve the communities we live in. 
 
As we begin a new council year, we can’t let the success of the past year blind us to the fact that there are still 
many fine Catholic men in our parish and community who would, if asked, consider the benefits of joining the 
Knights of Columbus. And therein lies the challenge, for we all understand that our leaders of tomorrow will 
come from our new members and from those men who have yet to join us. Very few of us asked to join the 
Knights; most of us responded to a friendly invitation to brotherhood in the question “Have you ever considered 
joining ....... “. And so the question for each of us now is, whom do we know that would make a great addition to 

a great council ....... and will you ask?  
 
Vivat Jesus! 
 
 
 

COMMUNITY EVENTS 
    
COUNCIL’S SECOND FISH FRY WELL RECEIVED Br. Mike Gallagher 
 
On Friday, August 27 approximately twenty members of our council (and four wives) came together to do what 
Knights do best – apply the talents and work of many to help those in need. And their efforts were well 
rewarded.  St. Paul the Apostle’s second annual fish fry saw over 270 parishioners and friends come out to 
share in the bounty of the sea, friendship and weather that could not have been better. This represents a nice 
increase over the estimated 195 who supported our first fish fry last year.  
Starting with Fr. Byrne’s helpful promotion after weekend masses, to those who sold tickets before and after 
masses (nearly 100 tickets were pre-sold!), and those who helped set up the patio and adjacent rooms Friday 
afternoon, to those who organized and helped serve the food, your assistance was indispensable. But surely the 
toughest job in an event like this is clearing the tables and washing and drying the hundreds of dishes that end 
up in the kitchen after everyone has eaten. We had a great crew handling this “dirty” job but I have to thank two 
in particular; Garry Davis and Garnet Huff whose hands didn’t leave the dishwater the whole evening – thanks 
guys, I hope your wrinkled hands have recovered. And of course our Grand Knight, Howard Gallivan added to 
our take by selling even more 50/50 tickets than last year. The 50/50 draw was won by Joe Roddy on a ticket 
purchased by his wife Pat.  
On a personal note, I want to thank my wife Lise, whose support and patience over the past few weeks, and 
yes, for a couple of pies too, made my job a whole lot easier. Thanks Dear.  
In addition to our own members who worked so hard, we want to thank others who supported this event: Mr. Ian 
Moore, General Manager of Tompkins Funeral Homes (and Director of our District Association) for the donation 
of two beautiful floral arrangements for door prizes (won by Freda Brunet and Robert Manion) and the purchase 
of tickets, Mr. Frank Crocco, General Manager of the Smiling Wilderness Restaurant in Napanee (and a St. Paul 
parishioner) for the donation of a $50.00 gift certificate  (won by Blair Breckenridge) and Celebrity Sign Rental 
and Metro Grocery Store for donations. The support by these individuals and businesses is greatly appreciated! 
The final results for this year’s fish fry will be available for our next meeting, September 7, but I think we can all 
be confident it will show a nice increase over last year. To everyone who helped out in any role, please know 
that the success of this event is truly your success! 
 
Vivat Jesus! 
  

 

SPAGHETTI DINNER – Sat. 2nd October 
 
The annual spaghetti dinner will be held on Sat. 2

nd
 October at St. Paul’s.  At the time of writing this note, Ray 

Smith, Family Director, was hoping to find a Chair for the event.  No doubt, someone will step forward, as is 
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always the case with members of our Council.  This is yet another fundraiser for our Council, and it is hoped that 
members will support the event.  In any case, Marvin Baker’s spaghetti sauce (a very secret recipe!!) is well 
worth the wait till October. 

Come out and support your Council!! 
 
 
SECOND PARISH “PUB NITE” – Sat. 16th October 
 

 Two years ago, the Parish Pastoral Council invited suggestions for events that would help foster a spirit of 
“community” in the parish.  Among other suggestions, Joyce Davies came up with a “Pub Nite” – an evening out 
with a pub atmosphere and entertainment.  Snacks were served all evening, with dessert and coffee to follow, 
and the entertainment (sing-a-longs, stories, jokes) went on all evening.  Several council members were 
involved, with Howard Gallivan and Neal Hill as bartenders, Chris Forster doing the sing-a-long, and the Knights 
doing the set up and take down. The evening was one of the more enjoyable events held in the Parish. 

Well, it is here again, on Sat. 16
th
 October, the second Pub Nite.  If you missed it before then, here is your 

chance to enjoy a great, low-cost evening, with that “Pub” atmosphere. 
 

Mark your calendars for the Second Parish Pub Nite!!! 
 
 
ANNIVERSARIES AND BIRTHDAYS 
 
To the “Younger Set” of Knights and wives, Sincerest Congratulations to those celebrating birthdays and 
anniversaries. 
 
September  Birthdays – the dates are noted, so if you meet them, do extend greetings!! 
Kay Guenette (7

th
),  Maria Martins (9

th
), Kim Sampson (18

th
), Phoebe Pereira (20

th
), Michael Beeman (21

st
), 

Dorothy Wadeck (22
nd

) Douglas Zwicker (24
th
), Joyce Hudson (24

th
), Reg Gore (25

th
), Gregory Coppens (27

th
), 

Jeff Generoux (27
th
), Fernando Martins (28

th
). 

 
October Birthdays 
Nancy Pacheco (2

nd
), Raymond Smith (3

rd
), Joanne Vicente (5

th
), Barbara Arsenault (5

th
), Larry Raycroft (7

th
), 

Beverly Majoros (8
th
), Garrett Wilkins (9

th
), Lou Ann Denotter (9

th
), Lydia Renault (10

th
),  

Helen Chainey (11
th
), Shelna Burns (20

th
), Jose Pacheco (21

st
), Dale Tuepah (25

th
), Claudette Picard (27

th
), 

William Shafer (29
th
), Rick Melanson (30

th
), Christopher Forster (29

th
), Vincent Trinidad (30

th
). 

 
Anniversary greetings and congratulations for September and October also to those listed below. 

 

SEPTEMBER Years Date OCTOBER Years Date

Maria and Fernando Martins 28 4th Joan and Peter Hinch 18 9th

Maria and Rick Melanson 17 4th Lou Ann and Morris Denotter 32 10th

Cindy and Mike McKale 14 5th Willie and Edwin Melanson 7 12th

Shaun and Virginia Tymchuk 30 6th Lyne and Dale Tuepah 20 13th

Louise and John Farant 21 9th Kathy and Robert Collins 36 19th

Lise and Michael Gallagher 28 11th Lise and Gerald Steenburgh 35 25th

Leona and Robert Francis 8 14th Michelle and Philip Healey  29th

Bernice and Tom Savage 31 15th Veronica and Ernesto Solari-Fiero 12 30th

Laura and Dennis Brady 12 19th

Dianne and William Shafer 30 20th

Nancy and Jose Pacheco 13 20th

Pamela and Greg Coppens 8 21st  
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PICTURES THAT TELL OF COUNCIL EVENTS AND HAPPENINGS:  

 
While the months of July and August are generally “slow”, in that not too much is happening with Council 
events, Council meetings continue, and much work is done preparing for the new fraternal year.  Our Grand 
Knight has mentioned this in his report.  At the same time, we did have members who had completed various 
Degrees, and were recognized at meetings.  In addition, we were fortunate enough to have two interesting 
Guest Speakers.   
 
And then, as a kick-off to the new fraternal year there was the Fish Fry.  The weather cooperated, so that the 
outdoor seating in the patio was full to capacity.  The response was so good, that we had spill over to rooms A & 
B to accommodate the guests.  This was the second such event for our Council, and it proved to be a great 
success (see Br. Mike Gallagher’s report). 
 
In addition, our Grand Knight has started a form of recognition for members who go out of their way in service to 
the Council.  These members are also pictured below, receiving their caps. 
 
Thanks to Br. Fred Happy, much of this activity was captured in photos, showing that all is well with our Council. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
[Photos:  Fred Happy]

 
In July, Greg Speagle speaking on ”Catholic Education 
in our Schools” – the state of catholic Education and on 

the funding via local taxes. 

 
In August, Rose Culleton of Glenhaven Memorial 

Gardens Cemetery spoke on pre-arranging 
funerals 

 
In July, 3

rd
 Degree certificates were presented to Brs. 

Pierre Brunet, Christopher Huff, Michael Renaud and 
Richard Renaud 

 
At the August meeting, Peter Wadeck received his 

Degree certificate from Grand Knight Howard 
Gallivan. 
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[Photos:  Br. Fred happy]

 
Bill Coppens receiving his cap from Howard Gallivan.   
Bill was the prime mover in the erection of the 
memorial “In Respect of Life”, which was dedicated 
recently by Fr. Leo Byrne. 

 

 
Pierre Brunet after receiving his cap from Howard 
Gallivan.  Pierre has worked tirelessly on Council 
events, and is the Chair of the Yard Sale.  He has 

started collecting items for the 2011 sale. 

 
Armand Bedard receiving his cap from Howard 

Gallivan.  Armand is involved in so much – extended 
raffle selling hours, paperwork for Degrees, the 

“money-man” at Council events.  Yeah, Armand!! 
 

 
The line-up for the Fish Fry.  This is a popular event, 
and a great fundraiser for the Councils in the area, 

many of which hold similar events. 

 
Garry Davis with his cap.  Garry was Programme Director 

last year, and did a great job.  He is methodical, 
meticulous, and always strives to make sure that 

everything runs smoothly.  And it did!! 

 
The weather cooperated and the patio was well used 

throughout the evening. 
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[Photos:  Fred Happy] 

 

 
Fr. Leo Byrne, chatting to Richard Renaud, one of the 

Knights who volunteered to “bus” the tables.  

 
Young and old enjoyed the Fish Fry.  See the smiles, 
when being served by Rena Davis and Marie Baker.  
Jose Pacheco with his K of C vest in the background 

 
Whether indoors or outdoors, everyone enjoyed the food, as 

seen here. 

 
Our “Four Musketeers”, Marvin Baker, Wendy 

Gallivan, Rena Davis and Marie Baker.  We would be 
lost without them 

 
Margaret Happy, son Frederick, and Armand Bedard with 
their meals.  Armand was selling tickets all evening, and 

after that could sit down to a well-deserved meal. 

 
Finally, the 50/50 draw (won by Joe Roddy). 
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Calendar of upcoming events 

 

SEPTEMBER   

Tues 7
th

  Regular Business Meeting, Rm. D, 7 pm 

Thurs 9
th

 Fourth Degree Assembly Meeting, Tompkns, 7 pm 

Thurs 16
th

 Fourth Degree Exec. Meeting, Tompkns, 7 pm 

Tues 28
th

 Regular “Exec” Meeting, Tompkins, 7 pm 

 

OCTOBER   

Sat 2
nd

  Spaghetti Dinner 

Tues 5th  Regular Business Meeting, Rm. D, 7 pm & Recognition Night 

Thurs 14
th

 Fourth Degree Assembly Meeting, St. Mary’s, 7 pm 

Sat 16
th

  Parish “Pub Nite” at St. Paul’s  

Mon 18
th

 Deadline for submissions for Nov/Dec Newsletter 

Thurs 21
st
  Fourth Degree Exec. Meeting, Tompkins, 7 pm 

Tues 26
th

   Regular “Exec” Meeting, Tompkins, 7 pm 
 
 
Editor’s Note  Br. Aubert Pereira 
 
As mentioned by our Grand Knight, the past two months have seen a slow-down in Council activity, though 
there has been a lot of behind-the-scenes work in getting organized for the next fraternal year. 
 
On a personal note, Phoebe and I had a two-week holiday in Germany, touring by coach.  Our tour took us in a 
big circle around Germany, visiting many of the big cities en route.  It was an interesting trip visiting many of the 
cities that had been devastated during WW II, and finding that they had been rebuilt and were bustling and full 
of life.  In many cases, the stonework and been artificially “aged” to resemble the original buildings. 
 
We were fortunate to choose to holiday in 2010, a year when the Oberammagau Passion Play is held, and we 
made that part of our trip.  The Play was magnificent, and in the words of our tour director, most attendees were 
“blown away” by the occasion – and so were we.  A suggestion for those of you who either plan well ahead, or 
are around in 2020 – consider a visit to the Play; it is well worth it!! 
 
An apology is due to Br. Al Murphy of Council 7224.  In the last issue of this newsletter, when displaying the 
service club info boards with the Knights’ logo added, I mistakenly stated that Br. Al was with Council 11670.  In 
fact, Br. Al is a PGK and a current member of Our Lady of Lourdes, Council 7224. 
 
Vivat Jesus! 

 

Mission Statement 
 

We, the Knights of Columbus, Council 9652, St. Paul the Apostle, strive to deepen 
our relationship with Christ and each other by promoting God’s work.  We support 

our Bishop, Priests and Community by holding fast to our mission as Catholic 
laymen. 

 
We provide support to widows and children of deceased members who die an 

untimely death, and foster fraternal spirit. 
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The Council website is at: 
www.kofc9652.com 
 
Please visit it to download the 
newsletter as well as view the 
calendar of events 
 

HOW TO CONTACT US 
 
Your comments, suggestions and submissions are always most welcome.  
Please note that the deadline for submissions is the 20

th
 of the month.  You 

can contact the Editor of the Newsletter as follows: 
E-mail:  aub_per13@hotmail.com      Tel:  613 – 634 7228 
Regular mail:  986, Pinewood Place, Kingston,  ON  K7P 1L5 
Thank you!       Br. Aubert Pereira 

 
Council 9652 Officers elected for 2010 – 2011 

Grand Knight Howard Gallivan 384 7948 

Deputy Grand Knight Terry Finn 634 0173 

Chancellor Val Dumais 544 2677 

Recorder Aubert Pereira 634 7228 

Treasurer Pat Laverty 389 9735 

Advocate John Gallant 389 9899 

Warden Pierre Brunet 384 1293 

Inside guard Neal Hill 634 8465 

Outside Guard Gerry Simpson 531 3491 

Trustee (3 yrs) TBA  

Trustee (2 yrs) Ray Smith 634 1891 

Trustee (1 yr) Dale Tuepah 389 2174 

Council Officers Appointed 

Chaplain Fr. Leo Byrne 389 8222 

Financial Secretary Armand Bedard 548 7936 

Lecturer Tim Culleton 536 1033 

Captain, 1st Degree Team Walter Genereux 389 6239 

Council Programme Directors Appointed  

Programme Director Phil Healey 544 2867 

Membership Director Michael Gallagher 389 3250 

Church Director Thomas Penning 546 3097 

Community Director Garnet Huff 384 2001 

Council Director Aubert Pereira 634 7228 

Family Director Ray Smith 634 1891 

Youth Director TBA  

Council Special Duties Appointed 

Bulletin Editor Aubert Pereira 634 7228 

Photographer(s) Fred Happy 
Hank Noonan 

389 9710 
389 4507 

Seminarian Liaison Val Dumais 544 2677 

    Other 

Fraternal Advisor TBA  

http://www.kofc9652.com/
mailto:aub_per13@hotmail.com
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 The Second Service Club Info Board  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

      
[Photo:  Fred Happy] 

 

Just to fill in the empty space below ….. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

[Photos:  Aubert Pereira]

 
 

Br. Al Murphy of Our Lady of Lourdes Council 7224 is responsible for the 
Knights of Columbus logo appearing on the Service Clubs information 

boards.   
This board is located on Division Street near Hwy. 401 

 
The cover of the programme/translation book 

for the Passion Play.  The other half of the 
book has the English translation. 

 

 
The Reichstag in Berlin has a glass dome, 
and inside is a funnel structure which assists 
in the cooling of the building (not all the hot 
air is from the politicians…).  This funnel is 
covered in several hundred mirrors, and if 
you stand in the right place you see multiple 
images of yourself.  Here is one of Phoebe 
and me. 
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BIRTHRIGHT 

 

THE LIFE GIVING OPTION 

IF  YOU  ARE  PREGNANT,  OR  YOU  HAVE 

QUESTIONS?? 

IF  YOU  WOULD  LIKE  ANY  INFORMATION 

OR  ASSISTANCE 

CALL  US  **************************  WE  CARE 

613-546-5433 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks to all our Sponsors.  We value your continued patronage. 

 

Donald Doherty 
 

Furniture Restorations       Repairs & Refinishing 
 

(Member of                           Kingston, Ontario 

 Council 9652)                      (613) 384-1009 
 


